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School Times 
 

ECC2 
8:35am Start — 2:50pm Finish 

 

Rooms 1, 3, 7 and 8 
8:45am Start — 3:00pm Finish 

 

Early Close 
Please remember that we have 

early close at ENPS  
every Tuesday 

School closes at 2:30pm  
 

Uniform Shop 
By appointment 

ENDEAVOUR            ACHIEVEMENT           SUSTAINABILITY            THOUGHTFULNESS 

Newsletter No: 9 
Date: 13 June 2023 
Established 1963 

« School Board Meeting 
Thursday 15 June, 6:30pm 
 
« Assembly-Room 7 
Friday 16 June 
 
« Year 6 Camp Meeting 
Monday 19 June  
 
« Winter Carnival 
Thursday 22 June 
 
« Last Day of School 
Thursday 29 June 
 
« School Development Day 
Friday 30 June 
Students do not attend 
 
Term 3 
« First Day Term 3 
Monday 17 July 
 
« CENSUS 
Friday 4 August 
 
« Year 6 Camp 
Wednesday 9 August- 
Friday 11 August 

East Narrogin Primary School 
Banking details  

Commonwealth Bank  
BSB: 06 6040  

Account No: 1990 1631 

From the Principal Coming Events 

Dear Parents, Carers and Families,  
 
School Board 
Our School Board seeks new members to be representative of the school 
community. Having quality members is a critical part of establishing and 
maintaining a successful School Board. We are setting out to ensure further 
diversity is present on our School Board. This will lead to better-informed decision-
making, new ideas, opinions, solutions and stronger connections with the school 
community.   
With this information in mind, over the last term we have listened deeply to our 
community and sought the recommendations of high potential members. These 
people have received a letter of invitation to our next Board meeting – Thursday at 
6:30pm. 
 
Attendance 
Why is going to school so important? 
·At school, many concepts such as literacy and numeracy are taught in a 
sequence. Missing school means missing out on learning – which can often make 
it difficult to catch up later. This is particularly important in the early years when 
essential foundation skills are being taught.  
 

·Going to school every day helps children learn the important life skill of ‘showing 
up’ – at school, at work, to sport and other commitments.  
 

·Research from the Western Australian Telethon Kids Institute shows that every 
day at school counts towards a student’s learning. Students who attend regularly, 
generally do better at school and in life.  
 
We are so proud of the following students and families for their outstanding 
commitment to showing up to learn each day! These students will receive a special 
attendance reward with Miss Dixon this Thursday  
 
Well done to: 
Cindy Hough, Alexi Kulker and Alyssa Parks – who for Term 2, are on 100% 
attendance!  
 
Amazing work to:  
Keyanna Maley, Levi Charles, Harper Nardini, Ruby Charles, Thomans Stephens, 
Christopher Miller, Thomas Davies, Hunter Nardini, Derek Drage, Sophia Birrell 
and Yeva Razumovska who are on 95% attendance or higher!   
 
In our next newsletter – we will celebrate those students who have made amazing 
progress on their attendance percentage throughout the year  
 
Miss Ashleigh Dixon, Principal 
Ashleigh.dixon@education.wa.edu.au 



Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
ENE Bee Wheel Award 
Congratulations to the following students who had their 
names drawn out at Mondays assembly. These students 
each had the chance to spin the ENE Bee Wheel for a 
reward.  
 
Week 7 
Harper Nardini     10 minutes free drawing. 
Joseph March     10 minutes board games. 
Tianna Walling-Kulker    Free dress with a friend. 
Blake Harrington     10 minutes board games. 
Abel Paull      10 minutes Uno. 
 
Week 8 
Amber Harrington     Four square with three friends. 
Harley Williams     10 minutes sport for whole class. 
Malakai Holliday      Recess/Lunch with Miss Dixon. 
Emilee Penny      10 minutes board games for the 
         whole class. 
Shirley Myles      Recess/Lunch with Miss Dixon. 
 
Barking Gecko 
Mark and Georgia from the Barking Gecko Theatre visited 
us on Tuesday 30 May and did some drama workshops 
with our students from Room 7 and Room 8. They all had a 
wonderful time and it is great for our students to have this 
opportunity. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Room 7 Assembly 
Room 7 will have their Formal Assembly this Friday 
16 June. The assembly will start at 9:00am and 
everyone is welcome to come to this event. 
 
Mr Johan van Wyk, Deputy Principal 
Johann.VanWyk@education.wa.edu.au 

Canteen News 
We will continue to use the Narrogin Senior High School 
Canteen for lunch orders for the foreseeable future. Thank 
you to Desi Wilkie and Emma Peddey for assisting with 
taking and delivering orders for our students.  
 
East Narrogin Primary School uses the services of the 
Narrogin Senior High School for lunch orders on Mondays 
and Fridays.  
 
To order lunch: 
 

· Write your child's name, room number and food to be 
ordered on a paper bag or envelope. 

· Enclose the required money (correct money if possible 
or as close to accurate as possible). 

· Place the bag in the lunch order basket located at 
Breakfast Club, now in the Art Room, downstairs. 

· Mrs Desi Wilkie will be available to help students 
complete forms if needed. 

· Orders must be received by 9:00am.  If your child 
forgets to put their order in the basket, we will do our 
best to accommodate late orders. 

 
Mrs Belinda Furphy, ENPS P&C President 
 
Uniform Shop 
The Uniform Shop will now run by appointment only until 
further notice.  
 
We have some stocks of bottle green pants of various 
styles that would love to find new home. If you are 
interested in checking them out, they will be available for 
collection from the canteen on Friday 16 June. Please 
come and help yourself  
 
If you need to purchase any uniform supplies, please 
contact Jazmin by phone or text on 0439 150 312, email: 
jazzy_skye@hotmail.com or you can leave your order at 
the Front Office.  
 
Mrs Jazmin Charles, ENPS Uniform Co-Ordinator 

P&C From the Deputy  

From the Library 

Book Club 
Thank you to the families who have been supporting 
Scholastics Book Club. 15% of your order value is given 
back to our school. Book Club orders for Issue #3 are 
closed and will arrive soon. 
 
Library Book of the Week 
There is music in the air in the Jingle 
Jangle Jungle! Can Bear’s friends help 
him find the perfect instrument to play? 
 
Library Books Returns 
A reminder that Library books are 
exchanged each week during Library sessions. 
  ECC2  Monday  
  Room 1  Monday 
  Room 3  Monday 
  Room 7  Monday 
  Room 8  Wednesday 
Library books can be returned to the Front Office at any 
time.  
 
Sandi Seton, Library Officer & Book Club Co-ordinator 



Phys Ed 

Interschool Cross Country 
Congratulations to all our students that participated in the 
Interschool Cross Country. You all displayed wonderful 
sportsmanship and we are proud of your efforts.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CSBP Hockey Cup 
Our students are to be commended on their efforts at the 
CPBS. It was a wonderful day for hockey, and all involved 
enjoyed themselves. A special thanks goes to Megan Owen 
and Jo Annear for coaching our teams and to Laycee Coles 
and Johan van Wyk for their support in making the day 
happen. 

Winter Carnival 
The Winter Carnival is quickly approaching. Students have 
started their practise for AFL, Hockey, Netball and Soccer. 
Thank you to the staff and parents for training our students 
and offering to assist us on the day. 
 
Students are encouraged to bring their required equipment 
for their chosen sports, however the school has spare 
equipment. 
 
Consent forms will be out shortly and can be returned to 
school or completed on Compass.  
 
Mrs Evelyn Wilkie, Physical Education Specialist 
Teacher and Deputy Principal 

 

Congratulations Jordyn Skinner 

Congratulation to Jordyn Skinner for making it to the 
next round of auditions for the One Big Voice Event. 
We are all very proud of you.  



Engagement with Miss Clark 

While Ms Sterry is away, we are doing PBS and Engagement with Miss Maree Clark in Room 4. We have been busy 
learning about Active Listening and Using Kind Words. As well as playing lots of reading and number games. Next week we 
will have the opportunity to build things out of paper, popsticks, lego and newspaper. Just imagine what we could create!  



 
 
 
 

HUB CLUB 
Welcome to Amity Health’s HUB CLUB. Explore our 

creation stations, construction fun, simple cooking, arts and 
craft. 

When: Wednesday afternoon during Term 2  
(starting Week 2) 

Time: 3:00pm - 4:30pm  
Where:   East Narrogin Primary School Community Centre 

(Butler Street parking) 
Who: Primary school aged children (Kindergarten to Year 

6). 
A parent or guardian over the age of 18 must be in 

attendance.  
 

KIDS HUB PLAYGROUP 
Amity Health’s free Playgroup sessions are back for 2023.  

A fun morning for families to make new friends and 
socialise in a safe, relaxed environment. 

 

When: Mondays of Term 2 
Time: 9:00am –11:30am 

Where: East Narrogin Primary School Community Centre 
(Butler Street Parking) 

Who: Families with children aged 0-4 years old. Parents/
carers must be in attendance.  

 
Morning tea provided with tea and coffee available for 

parents and carers. 
Parents can seek advice, make new friends, enjoy a cuppa 

and join in.  
Kids explore hands on and skill based play and learning 

activities.  
 

Contact: Kirsten 0428 929 550/
kpartyka@amityhealth.com.au or Hannah 0437 858 079 

Disclaimer 
This section is provided for general information only, and on the understanding that the Department of Education is not providing advice or 

a recommendation about any of the services referred to in this newsletter. 

Community Notices 

The Active 8 Program 
 

Active8 is a free, healthy lifestyle program for parents, 
carers and their early years aged children.  

 
What is included in Active8? 
· Fun, weekly, game-based online sessions over eight 

weeks.  
· Regular health coaching calls with a qualified health 

professional. 
· Targets to help form healthy habits with your child. 
· Helpful resources that help your family become more 

active, improve eating habits and live well.  
· Access to support through the Active8 community 

and virtual group discussions.  
Sign up today. Www.theactive8.org or 1300 822 953 

Circle of Security Parenting 
 

A free 8 week program for parents and carers of children 0-
6 years.  

 
The Circle of Security Parenting program is a 8 week 
parents series that focuses on supporting and 
strengthening parent-child relationships and teaches new 
ways to understand and respond to your children’s 
behaviour. The program is based on decades of parent-
child attachment research. 

 
When: 10:00am-11:30am 
Starting: Monday 24 July 

Where: East Narrogin Community Centre 
 

No cost. Booking essential.  
 

Contact: Kirsten Partyka 
0428 929 550 or kpartyka@amityhealth.com.au 

Room 7 Assembly  
 

This Friday 16 June at 9:00am in our 
Undercover Area. 

 
Room 7 invite parents, carers, family and 

friends to their assembly.  
 

We hope you can make it. 


